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CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS

December 2014
      1  Tech Clinic, Steve Nissle, 8:00 am
            Apache Junction
      6 EVMTFC Christmas Party, 3:00 pm
            Canyon Vistas RV Resort, Gold Canyon
      6 Holiday Program & Light Parade,
            7:00 pm, Apache Junction

7   EVMTFC Ice Cream Fling 3:00 pm
            Mike’s Burgers, Gilbert

     January 2015
       4  EVMTFC Ice Cream Fling - TBA

10-18 Barrett Jackson Car Auction
15 General Meeting, 7:00 pm

            Citadel Community Center, Mesa
            (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

23-24  Dillinger Days

February 2015
1  EVMTFC Ice Cream Fling - TBA
7   Motoring Thru Time
19 General Meeting, 7:00 pm

            Citadel Community Center, Mesa
            (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

26  AJ Lost Dutchman Parade

The Nissle Family at Fountain Hills
Thanksgiving Day Parade



Runningboard News                             December 2014                                          Page 2

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE By:  Steve Nissle

Hi everyone!
We had a great meeting Thursday the 20th!  A lot more of you are
back in town and every time we meet it’s full of big smiles and lots
of hugs!

Monday, December 1st, we are having a Tech Clinic at Nissle’s
home 8am -12noon, 3913 N Dell Armi Trail in AJ. We are working
on mag, coils and various trouble shooting.

Saturday, December 6th, at 2:30pm, we need to arrive at Canyon Vista RV Resort at 6601 E. US
Highway 60 in Gold Canyon for our annual Christmas Party!  You can park your car and trailer at Bill
and Kae Allen’s home if you need to, at 960 S. Wickiup in AJ.  Dinner is served at 3pm!  We have quite
a line up of activities with elections for VP and Treasurer, gift giving and then we are off to the AJ
Christmas Light parade! The parade starts at 7pm so we will need to leave Canyon Vistas at 5:45pm.
The Christmas dinner is $13 per person, you will need to bring that with you, along with your 2015 dues
of $20. NOTE! The deadline for dinner sign up is December 1st!  Call Mel and Lorie Poppe at
402-984-6381 for your reservation.  A BIG thanks to the Poppes and Ruth Ann Elms for all your
planning!

Sunday, December 7th we are meeting at 3pm at Mikes Burgers at
1150 S Gilbert Rd in Gilbert for our monthly “Ice Cream Fling”.

Keep on drivin’!
-Steve
                                                                  *   *   *   *   *   *
This story is from a good friend of mine, Don Black, a long time model T collector, rebuilder and driver.

This is likely one of those once in a lifetime experiences, when we were experiencing the semi-starving
students thing years ago.  We lived in a little two bedroom house...with only a single car carport!  No
door!  I was successfully working in a little time here and there on a 1911 mother-in-law Roadster, and
had it pretty much done - complete with a full set of impressing brass lights and horn, even windshield,
...which I traded a very nice antique pocket watch collection for!

Well, one night, about 2 AM, we were awakened by a pounding on our front door.  Being a traditionally
safe neighborhood, I jumped up and into my drawers, and opened the door.  There stood a young college
kid, and in between trying to fully catch his breath, he told me that someone was trying to steal my
beautiful set of brass headlamps!  He and his girlfriend were parked across and down the street doin’ a
little smoochin’, saw this pickup pull up to our driveway, and a guy jumped out.  They saw the guy go
directly to the front of the car, away from the street side...started leaning over the front and begin to pry
off a headlight.  The good guy, soon to be hero, “pardoned” himself from his girlfriend, ran over to the
car and confronted the would be thief.  In the dark!  The bad guy grabbed a tire iron laying nearby, and
the hero told him in no misunderstood way, “If you plan on using that, fair warning, you’re dead meat!”

Just then, the bad guy’s getaway truck pulled up, he immediately took his opportunity to exit, ran to the
truck and jumped in, and they sped away!  Even leaving a group of miscellaneous tools of mine on the
curb, which were planned to throw into the truck, too.

And that’s the wonderful saga and story of a great guy, even a hero, who saved my beautiful brass head-
lights, on a dark, late night - even interrupting his makin’ whoopee a bit!

I stood guard the rest of the night, with old Betsy in my lap, and the next day, we moved the car to my
wife’s father’s farm.  We all continued to live happily ever after.
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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club)
Website:    evmtfc.com
Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information.

Officers/Contact Information:
Steve Nissle, President (Board Member);  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com
Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com
Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308.  bedeal@aol.com
Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com
Claudia Linney, Immediate Past President;  480-288-0726.  scflinney@gmail.com
Other Assignments:
Dolores Stolinski, Historian;  480-986-0711.  edslim012@gmail.com
Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com
Mel & Lorie Poppe, Newsletter Editors;  402-984-6381.  LMP_2006@hotmail.com

Membership Dues:
Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check payable to
East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:
David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285.
Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or
obtained from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman.

Newsletters:
Our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, can be viewed on our website.  All articles, photos and
information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editors by the 26th of the month.

Members Cars (Our T’s):
Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.
Dave Veres can put a picture of your T on our website...send  him a photo of your T with or without you
in the photo.

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):
The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, a national and international
organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at least 50% of our
members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is doing
very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club.
Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the
Vintage Ford and one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.
Annual dues are $40.  Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card
or PayPal.
Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call
the President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you
receive your Vintage Ford magazine.

The Model T Ford Club of America, PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126
Phone:  765-855-5248.    Fax:  765-855-3428.
E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com          Website:  www.mtfca.com
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MODEL T’s at JOE’S ICE  ~  November 2nd in Tempe
By:  Bert Diehl, Jr   ~  Photos by Bert Diehl, Jr. & Lorie Poppe

T'was a beautiful Sunday afternoon on November 2nd when a few members of the East Valley Model T
Ford Club visited Joe's Italian Ice around 3 PM. Two Model T's, one Model A, and an early Mustang

c o n v e r t i b l e
occupied parking
spaces outside of
Joe's brightly
colored    facility.
The interior is
bright and cheer-
ful as well, and
we were each
greeted by a Joe's
employee with a
sample of an ice.

There are a wide variety of flavored ice's, ice creams, smoothies, shakes, etc. available so it takes a few
minutes to review what's on the menu and make a decision on what you want. There's booth seating as
well as tall stools and tables inside and in front of the store are tables and benches.

The interior is decorated with numerous antiques including oscillating fans, diving equipment, license
plates, gas pump, telephone booth, and various signs.

Outside of the store they parked a coin operated mini replica of what could
be a Model T.  Dave Veres 'took it for a spin'. The vroom, vroom noises
were deafening, but there was a big smile on Dave's face!

The December Ice Cream Fling will be held
on Sunday, December 1st at
Mike’s Burgers in Gilbert.

See you at 3 PM!
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K-MART PARKING LOT SPECIALS   ~  Mesa
By:  Bert Diehl, Jr

Almost every Saturday night cruisers can be found in
the K-Mart parking lot located at 1445 S. Power Rd in
Mesa, AZ. Some cars are regulars and are there every
Saturday night, others come out occasionally, and then
there are the seasonal visitors that appear in the fall of
the year when the Arizona heat subsides (snowbirds).

The cooler temps also brings out more strollers or
people who are out to see the cars on display.
November through March is probably the busiest

season and the parking lot fills up
quickly on a Saturday afternoon.

Parking space becomes choice
real estate and the aisles are
packed with people who enjoy
cars. Some of the drivers will
disappear for an hour or so for a
bite to eat in the restaurants in the
area, or the ladies will drift off to
shop at the stores.

As an old car owner it's
a great chance to talk to
people about your car or
just 'people watch'. As a
regular you become part
of the 'family' that look
for one another in the
parking lot.

Try it, cars,
motorcycles, etc. of

all kinds are welcome.

Submitted by:  Dolores Stolinski
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2014 VETERANS DAY PARADE   ~   November 11th in Apache Junction
By:  Bill Allen  ~  Photos by:  Bill Allen & Dave Veres

A picture perfect day for the parade, but what did
we expect here in Arizona?

Dave Veres was the first to arrive trailering his
beautiful
1924 Coupe
followed by
Sandy and
Larry Hart
with their ‘24 Touring and
Gerald Hurysz's 1913 Tour-
ing chauffeured by his friend
Jimmy. We took turns crank-
ing the ‘13 before we left to
line up about 8:30.

Had a little
trouble find-
ing our spot as
the numbers
were faintly marked on the sidewalk, but we finally
settled in for the hour wait for the start of the
parade. Many folks stopped by to admire the T's
as we waited.

At 9:30 right on cue there was a fly over
with five bi-planes. Quite a sight.

Finally under way we followed the local
Boy Scout Troupe. I think the younger
ones might have been getting tired of
walking as it wasn't long before the float
ahead of them was out of sight.

All the T's made it through with no problems, of course. Some talked
about going to lunch after the event but it being 10:30am, it was much too early for lunch; but I, later,
decided not too late for Dunkin Donuts.
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LOCAL  CLUB  EVENTS Janice Henry  1
Bob Stone      4

GENERAL MEETING REFRESHMENTS
We meet at the Citadel on the southwest corner of
Higley and Broadway in Mesa.

Please let Steve Nissle know which month you
would be able to bring “light” refreshment snacks
to our “General Meetings”. You could also team
up with another couple.

December 6 - Christmas Party
January 15 - Linneys

February 19 - Jacksons/Poppes
March 19 - Henrys

April 16 - __________
May 21 - __________

Be sure to wear your EVMTFC name badge at all
club events.

MODEL T CLUB - ICE CREAM FLING
   We meet the first Sunday of each month at
3:00 pm at a different ice cream parlor each
month!

Sunday, December 7th
Mike’s Burgers
located at 1150 S Gilbert Rd
(South of Gilbert & Warner)
in Gilbert.
www.mikesburgersandcheesesteaks.com
Yes of course, drive your T’s!

   Mikes Burgers & Cheese Steaks (formerly
Gilbert Ice Cream) is a family oriented Old
Fashioned Ice Cream Parlor and grill.  They
feature Thrifty Ice Cream and Midwestern Meats.
You will enjoy a variety of burgers, cheesesteaks,
hot dogs and more.

   They have all kinds and sizes of ice creams and
desserts:  Kids, Single, Double and Triple Ice
Cream; Shakes, Malts, Root Beer Floats;
Sundae, Specialty Sundae, Brownie Sundae;
Banana Split; or a Brownie.  Plus, Dirt & Worms
in a Mud Puddle, Mud Slide, or an Avalanche.

   Mark your calendar for our next “Model T Club
Ice Cream Fling” on Sunday, January 4th at
3:00 pm.  Members please suggest possible
locations.  It could be ice cream, Italian ice,
gelato, frozen custard, paleta’s, etc.

MANIFOLD COOKER RECIPES

HOT DOGS on the Manifold

From the International Club “T Times” magazine.
By:  Anne Neely-Beck

 As many hot dogs as you can fit in your
      manifold cooker.
 Your favorite cheese.
 Bacon

Make a deep slit in the hot dog and stuff with
cheese.  Wrap a piece of bacon diagonally around
the hot dog.  Wrap in foil, put in cooker, and drive
for at least one hour or more so the bacon will
cook.

Another idea is to use leftover mashed potatoes
for the stuffing in the hot dog.  It really is yummy!

BRATS or FRANKS on the Manifold
From Model T Cooker and Bake!

By:  Paul Larson
Hot dogs are a natural, and they too can be done
the simple way by just tossing them into the
cooker before you take off on an outing.  It is
recommended to add or keep a little water in the
base of the cooker so they don’t get quite so dark
and crisp.

HOT DOGS & BRATS on the Manifold
From Favorite Recipes for the Model T Cooker

By:  Frank & Carole Fenton
Place these directly into a clean cooker or wrap in
aluminum foil with water or sauerkraut.  Drive
about 20 miles, serve them up.

*****

Do you have a recipe or method of cooking you
have tried in your manifold cooker that you would
like to share?  Please send it to Mel & Lorie
Poppe.



BOB WILDMAN AWARD

The Bob Wildman Award is the highest honor the
East Valley Model T Ford Club can bestow on
one of its members. Bob was a charter member of
the Club. Always wiling to help in any way he
could at club events, he readily lent a helping
hand to individual members as well, even if it
was something totally unrelated to the Model T.

He loved to drive his T and participated in as
many events as possible. A very giving and
special person, Bob was the first deceased active
member of the East Valley Model T Ford Club.

The Bob Wildman Award is given each year to
the member who, in the opinion of the Award
Committee which is the Board of Directors, has
contributed the most of him/her self to the club.

Dave Veres was the first recipient of the Bob
Wildman Award in 2011. Austin Graton was
selected in 2012.  Joe Fellin was chosen last year
for this honor.

Nominations of a deserving candidate must be
submitted to a member of the Board of Directors
no later than November 30th. The award will be
presented at the Christmas party.

To nominate a deserving candidate, write to the
Award Committee outlining your candidate’s
contributions and telling why you think he or she
is deserving of the award. Even if your candidate
is not selected, just being nominated is an honor
in itself. Nomination should be in narrative form
and may include other documentation such as
pictures, news articles, etc.

ELECTIONS for Vice President & Treasurer
Be thinking about the upcoming election for the
positions of Vice President and Treasurer of our
club.  If you want to be considered for either of
these positions or want to nominate someone,
nominations will be taken and election finalized
during the December 6th Christmas party
meeting.
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DECEMBER 6th—APACHE JUNCTION
EVMTFC Christmas Party and
AJ Holiday Program & Light Parade

The EVMTFC will meet at 3:00pm at Canyon
Vistas RV Resort, located at 6601 E US Hwy 60,
Gold Canyon.  When you enter the Canyon Vistas

gate, tell the Courtesy Patrol you are with the
Model T Club.  They will direct you to the parking
lot in front of Guest Services where we will park
our T’s.

We will gather for a wonderful Christmas dinner
catered by Cal-Am Food Services;  Slow Roasted
Roast Beef, Green Beans, Scalloped Potatoes,
Crisp Salad, Roll & Red Velvet Cake.  We will
elect officers (Vice President and Treasurer) and
announce the Bob Wildman Award recipient.
There will be a 50/50 drawing.

After the meal, meeting and party, we will go
outside to meet with Canyon Vistas residents who
will be present to see our cars, to visit with club
members and Model T drivers, take pictures of the
lighted T’s, and ask questions and share stories.

At 5:45 pm, we will line up to travel together in
our own little mini parade to the AJ parade.  The
distance from Canyon Vistas to the parade site is
only about 3-4 miles.  When we leave Canyon
Vistas, we will need to turn right (south) and then
turn left at the crossover to go back north to
Apache Junction.  The second crossover is at a
traffic light which might be easier.

The parade will form on Main Street just west of
Idaho Road.  We will enter at the parking lot of the
strip mall at the Northwest corner of Idaho and
Main.  Those entering the parade will need to have
a copy of the vehicle insurance card to give to the
parade officials or one they can take a picture of.
The parade begins at 7:00pm and goes from Phelps
Drive North and (Apache Trail) West to
Thunderbird and back.  At the end of the parade
you will be allowed to turn into the Fry’s gas
station entrance or proceed East on Old West
Highway.

Lite ‘em up & drive ‘em out, and we’ll see you
there!  Bring a jacket for the cool evening and of
course your camera.

*Let Mel and Lorie Poppe know by Monday,
December 1st, if you will be attending or not, so
we can call in the number of reservations for
dinner.
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More...Laws They Don’t Teach in Physics
Submitted by: George Elms

9. Law of Biomechanics - The severity of the itch is inversely proportional to the reach.

10. Law of the Theater & Hockey Arena - At any event, the people whose seats are furthest from the
aisle, always arrive last. They are the ones who will leave their seats several times to go for food, beer,
or the toilet and who leave early before the end of the performance or the game is over. The folks in the
aisle seats come early, never move once, have long gangly legs or big bellies and stay to the bitter end of
the performance. The aisle people also are very surly folk.

11. The Coffee Law - As soon as you sit down to a cup of hot coffee, your boss will ask you to do
something which will last until the coffee is cold.

12. Murphy's=Law of Lockers - If there are only 2 people in a locker room, they will have adjacent
lockers.

13. Law of Physical Surfaces - The chances of an open faced jelly sandwich landing face down on a
floor are directly correlated to the newness and cost of the carpet or rug.

14. Law of Logical Argument - Anything is possible IF you don't know what you are talking about.

15. Law of Physical Appearance - If the clothes fit, they're ugly.

16. Law of Public Speaking - A CLOSED MOUTH GATHERS NO FEET!

17. Law of Commercial Marketing Strategy - As soon as you find a product that you really like, they
will stop making it OR the store will stop selling it!

18. Doctors' Law - If you don't feel well, make an appointment to go to the doctor, by the time you get
there, you'll feel better. But don't make an appointment and you'll stay sick.

Submitted by:  Austin Graton

So, where were you in '55?  My, oh my how things have changed…

This is the year... A carton of camels cost $1.80....now they're $70.

Did you hear the post office is thinking
about charging 7 cents just to mail a letter?

If they raise the minimum wage to $1.00,
nobody will be able to hire outside help at the store.

I'm afraid to send my kids to the movies any more.
Ever since they let Clark Gable get by with saying

DAMN in GONE WITH THE WIND, it seems
every new movie has either HELL or DAMN in it.

-continued-
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THE YEAR WAS 1955 ...   (continued)

I read the other day where some scientist thinks it's possible to put a man on the moon by the end of the
century. They even have some fellows they call astronauts preparing for it down in Texas.

When I first started driving, who would
have thought gas would someday cost
25 cents a gallon?  Guess we'd be better
 off leaving the car in the garage.

Did you see where some baseball player just signed
a contract for $50,000 a year just to play ball?

It wouldn't surprise me if someday they'll
be making more than the President.

I never thought I'd see the day all our kitchen
appliances would be electric. They're even
making electric typewriters now.

It's too bad things are so tough nowadays.
I see where a few married women are
having to work to make ends meet.

It won't be long before young
couples are going to have to
hire someone to watch their kids
so they can both work.

I'm afraid the Volkswagen car is
going to open the door to a

whole lot of foreign business.

Thank goodness I won't live to
see the day when the Government
takes half our income in taxes.
I sometimes wonder if we are
electing the best people to government.

The fast food restaurant is convenient
for a quick meal, but I seriously

doubt they will ever catch on.

There is no sense going on
short trips anymore for a weekend.
It costs nearly $12 a night to
stay in a hotel.

No one can afford to be sick anymore.
At $15 a day in the hospital,

it's too rich for my blood.

If they think I'll pay 30
cents for a haircut, forget it.
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CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

FOR SALE:  ‘26 Model T Ford Roadster Pickup.
$8,000.  Runs great.
Call Jerry for details.  928-635-9167.

FOR SALE: Anyone interested in the
most recent printing of “The Model T
Ford, The Car That Changed The
World” by Bruce W. McCalley, in
paperback, for $30,  please e-mail
Tom Hoverson at tom1757@aol.com
(Hurry!  I only have 2 left).

FOR SALE:  Dave Veres has a
supply of EVMTFC magnetic signs
to sell to our members.
-12 inches X 12 inches for $15.
-9 inches X 9 inches for $10.
-6 inches X 6 inches for $6.

He also has some 4” EVMTFC patches for $6 each.
If you haven’t  purchased a club t-shirt yet with the
EVMTFC logo, only ONE left. Large. Yellow. $15.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

FOR SALE:
2 - 1926 front fenders
2 - 1926 rear fenders
2 - 1926 running boards
1 - set of windshield stanchions
2 - 1926 splash aprons
4 - wood 21” wheels
All of the above are original and ARE NOT rusted through.  They will need to be reworked and have a
few welded spots.  Total price $2,000 OBO.  Call Gary Schicketanz at 480-268-7472.

FOR SALE: We recently moved to Scottsdale from California.  Just prior to moving, I sold my early
1912 T and parts.  When unpacking, I found several parts with my Model A stuff and would like to sell
them.  These include:
-Low Head, bead blasted, clean, painted:  $80
-Transmission puller tool (used once):  $50
-Repro Champion X spark plugs (unused), set of 4:  $50
*If anyone is interested, I can be contacted through my email at maf1930@gmail.com or

phone 714-717-9321.  Thanks, Dan.

FOR SALE: (See “Vintage Ford” Trading Post for this ad). 1926 Model T Roadster.  Paint and body in
good condition with a few nicks and scratches.  Starts easily and runs good.  New Rocky Mountain
Brakes, rebuilt carburetor, new kingpins and bushings, new top, new front shackles and bushings.  Ready
to drive and enjoy.  Includes rare aftermarket Rumble Seat kit, wire wheels, running board luggage rack,
running board tool box, good tires.  Engine # 14429763.  Clear Arizona Title.  Detail photos available on
request.  $8,000.  For further information, call Howard Downs, 480-982-2062.

FOR SALE:  Contact Steve Francois at 480-946-3590 or e-mail  fordgood1@yahoo.com
I have a multitude of Model T and Mustang parts, too many to list.  Also, Ford parts for 1952-1954.
The 1953 Victoria is also still for sale.
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CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

FOR SALE:
1929 Model A
Roadster Pickup.
$14,500.
Mint condition.

Call Dominic Vannucci
at 520-490-2243.
E-mail dvannucci23@icloud.com

CRUISE INS...are regularly scheduled weekly or monthly car gatherings.  Please confirm information
before relying on it, locations and times can change without notice.  A car club event, whether a show,
race or cruise-in, is always great fun for the individual or family.  Check the links for time, place, and
the calendar, for weekly “cruisin’-ins”.

http://nationwidecarshows.com/index.php?Page=cruiseins&statid=AZ&cityid=Phoenix

CULVER’S CAR SHOW
1st & 3rd Sundays ~ 2:00 - 6:00 pm;  1842 S Greenfield Rd, Mesa;  Contact Carissa  602-616-5316.
All “classic cars” welcome.  All you car guys and gals cruise on out to Culver’s on Greenfield!
Awesome cars, great folks, good music and the best burgers and frozen custard this side of the
Mississippi.

ROCK & ROLL CAR SHOW
Saturdays, 4pm - 8pm, McDonalds/Scottsdale Pavillions, 9175 E Indian Bend Rd, Scottsdale.

CRUZ’N @ PHIL’S
Every Sunday.  12:00 pm - 3:00 pm;  Phil’s Filling Station, Fountain Hills.



Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for
allowing us to meet at their facility... with a
special thanks to Rebecca Brandon, General
Manager.

The Citadel
444 South Higley Road
Mesa, AZ 85206
(480) 832-7600
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All articles, photos and information for the
upcoming newsletter are due to Mel & Lorie by
the 26th of the month.
E-mail:   LMP_2006@hotmail.com

Submitted by:  Jan Peterson
1913:  Moving assembly line runs at Ford

For the first time, Henry Ford’s entire Highland
Park, Michigan, automobile factory was run on a
continuously  moving assembly line when the
chassis—the automobile’s frame—was assembled
using the revolutionary industrial technique.

A motor and rope pulled the chassis past workers
and parts on the factory floor, cutting the man-hours
required to complete one “Model T” from twelve
and a half hours to six.  Within a year, further
assembly line improvements reduced the time
required to ninety-three man-minutes.

The staggering increase in productivity gained by
Ford’s use of the moving assembly line allowed
him to drastically reduce the cost of the Model T,
thereby accomplishing his dream of making the car
affordable to ordinary consumers.

By 1916, the price of the Model T had fallen to
$360 and sales were more than triple their 1912
level.  Eventually, the company produced one
Model T every twenty-four seconds, and the price
fell below $300.

EVMTFC OFFICERS
Steve Nissle, President
480-560-6150 (Board Member)

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership
602-292-3921 (Board Member)

Bert Diehl, Secretary
480-325-6308 (Board Member)

Dave Veres, Treasurer
480-897-2209 (Board Member)

Claudia Linney, Immediate Past President
480-288-0726

OTHER ASSIGNMENTS
Dolores Stolinski, Historian
480-986-0711

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/
Smiley Person  480-969-0695

Mel & Lorie Poppe, Editors
402-984-6381


